

A HAPPY AND JOYFUL CHRISTMAS
TO ALL AND MAY THE PEACE OF
CHRISTMAS BE WITH YOU DURING
THE NEW YEAR.

It is with a sense of pride and accomplishment that we look over the progress made during *

During the Coming year, we can look forward to the beginning of some new projects.

Council and I would like to express our appreciation for your support during 1970 and would like to wish one and all a Very Merry Christmas and a Prosperous

New Year. F.V. HARNESS, Reeve,
R.B. SPADONI, H.J. McPARLAND,
H.H. FISCHER, J.S. CACCAMO,
Councillors.

AUXILIARY LEGION HOLD ELECTION

Mrs. Ken Davis was elected president of the Women's Auxiliary to the Royal Canadian Legion Branch 109, at their regular meeting on December 2.

Mrs. Walter Dukes brought the report of the nominating committee and after nominations from the floor, other officers for the year are - Mrs. Jim Crook first vice-president; Mrs. Edger LeBlanc, second vice president; Mrs. Jim Kostecki, warden; Mrs. Keith Nesbitt, assistant warden.

The secretary is to be appointed by the president and the treasurer, remains in office - Mrs. Douglas Moore.

Mrs. Harry Smith and Mrs. Bruce Lidkea were named auditors for 1971.

A donation was made to Veteran's Christmas Tree in Winnipeg.

Mrs. Lidkea reported on plans for children's Christmas Tree party and on a most successful Poppy Day Canvas.

The January lunch hostesses will be Mesdames Leonard Huard, Jacques and Ivan Johnson.

Rembrances were sent to honorary members.

TOWN TOPICS

Among the many expected in Schreiber for the holiday season, are Jim Gellert, John Scott, Helen Harness, Tom McGrath, Norma Walker, Bill Webb, Linda Nesbitt, Gerard McGrath, Danny MacDonald, Danny Miller and Douglas Stefurak of Lakehead University; Nola Fummerton, Paddy Spadoni, Bill Turner, Ken Borutski, Barbara Stefurak, Mary Speziale, Nancy Spillane, Greg Morrill, "Butch" Speziale, Dianne Rummery, Ian O'Neil, all of Western University, London; Marilyn Cook, Shirley Winters, MacMaster University, Hamilton; Linda Connelly, Windsor University, Windsor; John Cosgrove, Ann Arbor, Mich.; Michael Glad, Susanne Chicoine, Humber College, Toronto; Betty McGurie, Queen's University, Kingston; Anna Fummerton, McArthur College, Kingston; Cora Spadoni, Toronto University; Stanley Spadoni, Clarkson College, Potsdam, N.Y.; Muriel Nesbitt, Faculty of Education Division, Lakehead University; David Borutski, Algonquin College, Ottawa; Sandra Ross, Linda Sisson, Bob Hiller, Janet Crook, Confederation College, Thunder Bay; Melanie Ross, continued page 31